Minutes Steering Committee Session, 18 February, 3.30-5.30 pm (Geneva time, virtual meeting)

Participants
EC DG INTPA-Unit G4: Juergen Hohmann, Doerte Bosse. Unit E1 : Noémie Lebreton-Pinsolle
ILO: Valérie Schmitt, Celine Peyron-Bista, Veronika Wodsak, Alvaro Ramos-Chaves, Audrey Leguevel
UNICEF: David Stewart, Aristide Kielem, Rebekka Perderreau, Jennifer Asman
GCPSF: Bart Verstraeten, Florian Juergens, Hilde Van Regenmortel
EU Member States: Aileen ODonovan

1. Update on the progress report and budget issue
The eight progress reports of the Approach 1 countries were received and commented, with the deadline of 18 February to receive the revised version. For approach2, ILO also sent comments on the first draft of the country progress reports. 
ILO and UNICEF are now drafting the progress report of the cross-country and Approach 2 component and the consolidated one. GCSPF submitted the consolidated report to the ILO for the four countries of the partnership and made its contributions to the national reports through the national ILO/UNICEF staff. The meeting updated that already some progresses are visible at country level, although with some disparities across countries due to the impact of the COVID-19 restrictive measures. ILO and UNICEF have conducted separate meetings where progress would need to be accelerated in order to identify solutions to overcome bottlenecks in the implementation, including prolonged period of restrictive measures. The countries of Approach 1 supported the response to the COVID-19 crisis despite challenges in hiring consultants and holding face-to-face meetings and national dialogues. 
DG-INTPA reminded to give due consideration to guidance provided during the revision of the inception report, in particular the need to better emphasize the PFM component of the programme.
GCSPF indicated that its network became more active with increased membership and activities from existing members due to different interventions and initiatives, including the SP&PFM programme.
The progress report is due for submission by end of May. However, the late disbursement of the 2021 budget is of great concern among all three implementing partners which aim at submitting the report by end of March, hoping that the disbursement could done earlier, applicable rules to be respected. . ILO, together with its partners, are monitoring carefully the expenditures so that reports can be presented as soon as the 70% threshold is reached. With a quality report enabling a smooth approval we aim at preventing any possible shortages of funds which would be harmful to the delivery of this action.. For DG-INTPA, if the progress report is of good quality and reflects well the link with PFM and the other points mentioned during the revision of the inception report (e.g. consolidated reporting by partners), the approval can proceed smoothly. DG-INTPA will review only the final version.
Although the progress report will not be a public document, it will be shared with all members of the steering committee and short briefs of the programme’s results will be produced for wider dissemination. DG-INTPA and partner agree on putting in place a light mechanism for regular update and progress reporting on countries’ interventions. Partners come back to DG-INTPA on how this could be done.  
2. Status of the evaluability assessment
The Programme management unit shared the final terms of reference of the evaluability assessment prior to the meeting. The meeting endorsed the final TORs. The key focus of the exercise is to look at the coherence between the log frames of the country projects and the global log frame of the Action. It will also look at the extent to which countries are able to collect information. The work is based on a desk review. ILO indicated that Mr Mel Cousins has been selected for this consultancy and started on Tuesday 16 February.  Presentation of the results of the evaluability assessment to the mid-term evaluation’s team is one of the product of this consultancy. 
UNICEF raised the question of the capacity of the evaluability assessment to provide recommendation on the log frames, include that of the global component. ILO reassured that this was part of the evaluability assessment.
3. Composition and preparation of the first meeting of the Advisory Board
The ILO updated the Steering Committee on the status of responses from the different experts contacted to be part of the Advisory Board. Thomas Piketty and Dr Somchai are the only two experts who declined or did not respond. The ILO reiterated that Prof Marius Olivier may not add much value to the discussion since his work is mainly concentrating on the ILO normative framework related to social security and his participation may not bring any new ideas. However, ILO indicated that it will go by the decision of the Steering Committee concerning the participation of Prof Olivier. To replace Piketty, the ILO suggests Prof Juliana Londoño-Velez, of the University of California, who belongs to the same stream as Piketty, Saez, Zucman. To replace Dr Somchai, ILO proposed either Prof Thaworn[footnoteRef:1], Director of the Health Insurance Systems Research Office (HIRSO) of Thailand, or Dr Neil Cole, Executive Secretary of the Collaborative Africa Budget Reform Initiative (CABRI)[footnoteRef:2]. Dr Thaworn has worked extensively in Thailand and the other ASEAN countries on innovative financing linking contributory and non-contributory social protection; he is the “father” of the Universal Health Care System of Thailand. Dr Neil Cole has over 15 year experience in the field of PFM, in particular in African countries.  [1:  https://www.usp2030.org/gimi%20/RessourcePDF.action?id=53823]  [2:  https://www.cabri-sbo.org/en/secretariat/neil-cole] 

While no decision was made concerning the replacement of the two non-available experts and discussion will continue via email or another meeting, DG-INTPA suggested confirming first the experts that have indicated interest in being part of the Advisory group and then looking again at list B. The PSC followed this proposal and unanimously confirmed all experts from the A list that have confirmed their interest. 
Concerning the preparation of the first meeting of the Advisory Board, the meeting discussed the following proposed content: 
· A presentation and feedback on the multiplier effect study and guidance to the preparation of the global research product on the basis of the nice country cases;
· A presentation by 2 or 3 countries of Approach 1 of the on-going work to link social protection and PFM, and discussion and feedback to improve the link in these countries;
· A discussion around the two paper “Invest More” and “Invest Better” that the ILO has prepared, and whether these could lead to further research work under the SP&PFM programme. 
DG-INTPA invited ILO to refer to the following EC paper:  “collect more - spend better: achieving development in an inclusive and sustainable way”[footnoteRef:3]. The ILO indicated that a research product of the SP&PFM programme building on the two papers could be launched during the Development Partners’ meeting of the ILO Flagship Progamme on social protection in October 2021, which could bring good visibility to the SP&PFM programme. Finally, UNICEF called for continued discussion to define jointly the research products of the SP&PFM programme.  [3:  https://ec.europa.eu/international-partnerships/system/files/swd-collect-more-spend-better_en.pdf] 

The GCSPF indicated that they are also using available expertise within the Coalition on PFM and that a training cycle will start now to strengthen the capacities of the national teams to engage more on the issue of PFM and its link with SP.

4. Communication and visibility 
[bookmark: _GoBack]UNICEF presented the Guidance note on communication and visibility of the SP&PFM programme. DG-INTPA welcomed the initiative and reiterated the importance of ensuring alignment with the objectives of the Communication and Visibility Plan of the Programme (Annex 6) and related guidelines of the EC DG-INTPA  shared: the digital content production guidelines and INTPA style guide: https://ec.europa.eu/international-partnerships/digital-content-production-guidelines_en. DG-INTPA and partners agreed on regularly feeding the website of the SP&PFM programme. This include the regular updates of all categories (events, countries, resources….). This also includes featuring “story telling” with a focus on beneficiaries from the programme’s interventions and, additionally an update on the programme’s COVID-19 responses. In order to boost social media coverage DG-INTPA and partners agreed to post a story on Covid-19 response on DG-INTPA’s social media accounts which could then be linked to the specific social media accounts of ILO, UNICEF, GCSPF. ILO to send a draft of a short story on Covid-19 response through the programme to DG-INTPA please. DG-INTPA informed partners that the programme itself cannot have its own social media accounts. Therefore, it will appear on DG-INTPA’s general social media accounts. Additionally, it is important to sell well the results of the programme to Europe and not only development partners and partner countries. UNICEF reassured that all communication actions are aligned to the Annex 6 and informed that training sessions will take place with countries to boost communication and visibility. 
5. Other points
ILO informed that the second call for proposals under the Approach 2 will be prepared during March-April 2021. Possible topics to support countries’ COVID-19 recovery could be:
· Extension to workers in the informal economy;
· Financial sustainability and good governance;
· Social protection to respond to shocks/climate change and support fair transition. 
· 
No decision about Call 2 timing and content has been made. Due to the current budget constraints of the programme, the implementation of the Call 2 activities will not start before September 2021.
Proposal for UNICEF joining the operational committee of Approach 2 was raised by INTPA. However, ILO pointed out that the membership had been defined in the agreement signed. The composition of the OC had also already been re-confirmed at the first Steering Committee in December 2019.
DG-INTPA shared the information that the partnership programme Public Expenditure and Financial Accountability Assessment (PEFA) is developing a service delivery module which could be used for social protection. The meeting invited further discussions on possible synergies between the new PEFA module and its pilot testing by the  SP&PFM programme in several of the Approach 1 countries. 
Finally, the meeting informed about the rotation of the chair of the Steering Committee. UNICEF will take over during the second year of the programme. 
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